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December 16, 2020 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 
RE: Case 20-E-0376, In the Matter of the Amendment to the 
Public Authorities Law, Section, 1005 (C. 58, L. 2019), 
Relating to Expanded Authority for the New York Power 
Authority to Contribute to Existing Economic Development 
Customers and Serve New Governmental Entities 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 On August 31, 2020, Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (the “Company”) made a tariff 
filing with the Public Service Commission (the “Commission”), proposing changes to its 
Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY, pursuant to the Commission’s 
Notice of Tariff Filings due to Amendment of the Public Authorities Law, in Case 20-E-0376  
issued July 29, 2020. The tariff changes were proposed to become effective January 1, 2021.  

 
At the request of the Staff of the Department of Public Service, the Company is 

postponing to February 1, 2021, the effective date of the tariff changes that were filed on August 
31, 2020. Accordingly, the Company hereby submits Supplement No. 44 to P.S.C. No. 3 – 
ELECTRICITY to postpone the effective date of the tariff changes to February 1, 2021. 

 
This Supplement is issued on 30 days’ notice and has an effective date of January 15, 

2021.  However, since the tariff leaves currently have an effective date of January 1, 2021, the 
Company requests that it be authorized to put the Supplement filed today into effect on short 
notice, i.e., January 1, 2021.  The Company also respectfully requests waiver of notice 
requirements for the effective date change. 
 

Any questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 
 

Very truly yours, 
         

/s/ 
 
        William A. Atzl, Jr.  

Director – Rate Engineering 

 Received: 12/18/2020 


